
BULLETIN 

NO:  17-067 

DATE:  April 11, 2017 

TO:  All Personnel 

FROM:  Chris Webber, Assistant Chief, Emergency Operations 

SUBJECT: Temporary Housing of CAL FIRE Crew 

 
San Diego Fire-Rescue and CAL FIRE/San Diego County Fire Authority are working together 
to provide temporary fire station housing for the CAL FIRE crew at Station 38.  Station 38 is 
located near the George Bailey Detention Center in Otay Mesa.   Currently Station 38 is in a 
temporary facility that has been designated to be replaced with a new fire station.  During 
construction of the new station the crew will be placed at San Diego Fire-Rescue Station 43 
with Engine 43’s crew.  
 
The CAL FIRE crew of four (captain, engineer, one firefighter and one medic firefighter) will 
cross staff a quint aerial ladder truck and a Type III brush apparatus.  The CAL FIRE crews 
will work the CAL FIRE 72/96 “Bump” schedule.  Two shifts will rotate on a 72 hour on and 
96 hour off schedule with a “Fixed” relief crew that will pick up the 7th day.  The Station 38 
crew will continue to respond to incidents within their own district from Fire Station 43.  
They will also provide additional response support within the Battalion 6.  
 
CAL FIRE/San Diego County Fire Authority is providing logistical support with new 
mattresses, tables, chairs, refrigerators, washer and dryer for Fire Station 43.  Emergency 
Operations and the Logistics Division are working closely with CAL FIRE/San Diego County 
Fire Authority personnel on the details of the agreement.  The anticipated start date will June 
2017.    
 
Any questions can be forwarded through your chain of command to the Shift Commanders. 


